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June 6, 2021 
 
Ms. Bridget Kean, AICP, Sr. Planner 
City of Port St. Lucie Planning Department 
121 Port St. Lucie Blvd. 
Port St. Lucie, Florida   34984 
 
Subject:  Street Naming – Anthony F. Sansone Boulevard, Sr.  -  SG Plat 33 and SG Plat 35 
 
Dear Ms. Kean: 
 
On behalf of the Sansone Development Company, please accept this letter as our request that ‘Tract R-1’ of 
Southern Grove Plat 33 (copy attached) be formally named, in accord with City practices, Anthony F Sansone 
Sr Blvd.  This naming convention has been previously discussed, and conceptually agreed to, with City and 
County staff.   Attached for your reference is the required confirmation from the County that the naming 
structure, including its length, is consistent with County emergency notification standards.  Altogether,  the 
total characters used for any property located along this roadway is 30;  five (5) for the street number; 21 for 
the street name (including directional prefix); and four (4) blank spaces (blank spaces count).   The maximum 
permitted character length is 30. 
 
Please note that based on the attached correspondence from St. Lucie County, Southern Grove Plat 35 (copy 
attached) included the street name, SW Anthony F Sansone Sr Blvd, on the Plat itself.    If we need to include 
this portion of the Boulevard  as part of this naming action, please do so.  
 
It is our intention to carry the name SW Anthony F Sansone Sr Blvd, north of its current termini at Paar drive 
(SG Plat 35) as this area of the overall Southern Grove DRI is developed.  Please advise as to how we should 
go about preserving the naming of this section of roadway.   In addition, we acknowledges that as part of any 
future replating of the remaining ‘Tract’ portions of either Southern Grove Plat 33 or Southern Grove Plat 35, 
we will address any future street naming matters in those areas, as necessary.  
 
If you have any questions about this, please let me know.  
 
Sincerely: 
 
 
Dennis J. Murphy 
Principal Planner  
 
djm/ 
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